Date:       27 May 2008

To:          All Staff

From:       Shelly Pitterman, Director, Division of Human Resources

Management

Best practices for training on prevention of sexual exploitation and

abuse as 2008 Code of Conduct refresher sessions

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Today's public release of the "Save-the-Children, UK" report entitled, "No One to Turn To, The under-reporting of child sexual exploitation and abuse by aid workers and peacekeepers" is a timely reminder of the critical importance of the theme for this year's mandatory Code of Conduct refresher session, which, as you know, is the prevention of sexual exploitation and abuse.   The inter-agency awareness-raising film, To Serve with Pride, has been sent to all offices as a reference for the refresher sessions.

In the field and in headquarters, we are moving forward with our training sessions and I would like to share with you what I consider to be some particularly good ideas and approaches.

BO Ankara just informed us that they will be inserting Turkish subtitles into the film, "To Serve with Pride".  If any other offices are interested in translating the film into languages besides English, French and Spanish, which are included on the original DVD, we will be happy to provide you with the transcript.  Please contact hqcc01@unhcr.org.

In headquarters here in Geneva, the Division of International Protection Services (DIPS) is holding a training program for the entire division this Friday, May 30. The Senior Ethics and Diversity Officer of the Division of Human Resources Management (DHRM) will be presenting an overview of the inter-agency work in this area.  Also, fifteen DHRM staff members will attend the DIPS training as a way of seeing this issue from the operational protection perspective and preparing themselves to be discussion facilitators in the upcoming training for all of DHRM.  

Both in headquarters and in the field, it is vital that we deal with prevention of sexual exploitation and abuse as an issue that cuts across the lines between operational protection work and administrative human resources activities.  It requires the active and cooperative engagement of all of us.

I strongly encourage all offices to hold their Code of Conduct refresher sessions on this theme as soon as they can and to share with me, at hqcc01@unhcr.org and through the special reporting form for the film, their best practices, ideas and suggestions.

